
 

Dear Pastor and Friend in Christ          October 2019 

“Now unto him that is able to do exceeding abundantly above 
all that we ask or think, according to the power that worketh in 
us, Unto him be glory in the church by Christ Jesus throughout 
all ages, world without end. Amen.” 
Ephesians 3:20-21 
 

Many times we do not understand why or how but we 
know that our God is in control of all things and we learn to 
thank God and joyfully accept his will for our lives. 

 
Several things have happened regarding the last letter I 

sent you. I will post the same photo again because I will like to 
tell you about Mrs. Florean (Pastor David Florean’s wife) for 
whom we were praying since she suffers from pancreatic 
cancer. God in His infinite love and will now has her there with 
Him in Glory. We rejoice ourselves because of our Hope we 
have in Him but we also understand that it is sad to hear this 
news. Pray for Pastor Florean and his 2 young boys 

 
Having said this, I will change the subject. I always 

thank God for giving us the opportunity to organize our 
youth camp as we see how young people turn their  hearts 
to hear the voice of the Holy Spirit. Perhaps they are more 
receptive because they are away from family and friends 

from school, but we know 
that God loves them and 
we also know that they are 
the next generation after 
us and we should strive to 
help them understand the 
Gospel of Christ. Once 
again there were various 

Families in the 

Ministry 

 

Mrs Florean 

(bottom 3rd person 

from left to right). 

She is now with her 

Lord and Savior  

 

 

 

  

Teens that 

surrendered  their 

lives to serve 

God(except the old 

guys on the back) 



decisions to be made to improve in their only life that God has given them, and of 
course, they had an excellent time of fun. TO GOD IS THE GLORY!!!   
 

During these last months, church members have been growing and new believers have been 
added. Marco and his wife (Mirian), with great encouragement, joined the Bible institute that 
we restarted. Pray for them as we know that the enemy will always seek to discourage 
everyone, especially new believers. They are inviting and bringing to the church as many 
relatives as they can. Marco told me that his brother's wife (Monica) is someone who likes to 
read and know about God but was very reluctant to attend a church and much less be part 
of a "religion." Without knowing that she lived in that neighborhood, my wife and I knocked 
at Monica’s door. At first she was kind but resisted accepting Christ because she did not 
understand what it was and confused it with "religion." She asked us if we would be willing 
to continue visiting her to teach her the Bible even though she had not received Christ, we 
said yes, and for 2 months we went every week. Suddenly one day she appeared at one of 
the church services, we all got excited but she still didn't receive Christ. By this time she 
already attended the church more faithfully and already understood what it was to accept 
Christ, and all the excuses were removed but something was missing. I know that your 
prayers for all your missionaries are valuable and even if we 
don't see the immediate fruit, for sure, there is fruit. At the end 
of October, the Missionary to Guatemala, Joel Marsh stopped 
by our church and preached the Gospel and that 
“something”(repentance)that was missing in Monica finally 
arrived and she, with repentance in her heart, accepted Christ 
that Sunday morning. TO GOD IS THE GLORY IN THE CHURCH 
BY CHRIST JESUS.                                                                  Monica 
and Polo were saved 

 

We are currently getting ready for our 9th Conference for Families in the Ministry. 
Everything we do for God is worth it and all this is possible because of Christ, first of all, and 
for all of you who support us in many ways, please continue praying for this activity that will 
be from November 12 to 14.  
 

Thank you for your prayers, finances, support and letters of congratulations sent to us. 
We love you and pray to God to keep you faithful and constantly growing in our Lord Jesus 
Christ. TO GOD IS THE GLORY. 
                                                                   IN CHRIST`S LOVE       

John D. Perez(johndpg@gmail.com) 
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